
 
 
 
 
The Bainbridge Township Board of Trustees met in special 

session at the Bainbridge Town Hall on September 19, 2006 to 
meet with Geauga Soil and Water representative Carmella Shale, 
Chagrin River Watershed Partners Director Kyle Dreyfuss-Wells, 
Highway Superintendent Alan Halko and residents from Cedar and 
South Streets to discuss flooding problems and to consider any 
other necessary business. Those present were trustees Mr. 
Christopher Horn, Mr. Jeffrey S. Markley and Ms. Linda W. White 
and Fiscal Officer Susan R. Angelino.  Mr. Horn presided and 
called the meeting to order at 7:30 P.M. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
CEDAR/SOUTH STREET FLOODING ISSUES 
 
 The trustees discussed background study done by Cleveland 
State students as to issues and recommended solutions to 
flooding problems. 
 
 Ms. Dreyfuss-Wells and Ms. Shale discussed the Ohio 
Emergency Management Agencies Hazard Mitigation Grant Program 
which makes money available to communities declared Federal 
Disaster areas.  Geauga County qualifies because of the July, 
2006 flooding that occurred.  Property owners must have had 
structural damage attributed to flooding. 
 
 Residents in attendance were asked to chronicle their 
flooding events over the past years. 
 
 The trustees were in general agreement to go forward with 
the pre-application process for this grant. 
 

Since there was no further business to come before this 
meeting of the Bainbridge Township Board of Trustees, the 
meeting was adjourned at 8:40 P.M. 
      


